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Our very own Royal Caledonian Pipes and Drums entertained twice during the 
evening. Their numbers were down as some had other commitments and Pipe 

Major Dan Meehan was overseas, Piper Don McQueen has had a hip operation. 

Our Guest speaker for St Andrewôs was Peter Christopher who spoke 
on ñThe City of Adelaideò Clipper Ship.  Above he proposed the toast to 

St Andrew.  PC Ann Calver at right was our MC for the evening. 

 
 

Ivor Willmott, husband of our New Chief Roselee Bruce addressed the 
Haggis.  A man of many talents, he also recited the Lordôs Prayer at the St 

Augustineôs Kirkinô O the Tartan on November 18th ï  in Gaelic.   
At right in the background is new member Chris Muldoon. 

Hamy Marcelin, Chiefôs Piper leads the Haggis procession with Heather 
Pennell as ñPoosie Nancyò and Piper Dan Wright carrying the all 

important water of life ï The Whisky.  The hall was full to overflowing 
with members and their guests  
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CHIEFõS CHATTER 

Greetings all. 

On behalf of all the member of the 
Society I would like to say many thanks 
to Christina for the wonderful job she has 
done as our Chief during the last 2 years 
often under trying circumstances.  As the 
saying goes ñI have big shoes to fill.ò 

I have been busy being your 
representative at a number of functions. 

On Friday 19th September I attended a 
reception at Government House for the 
commencement of the Victoria League  

Annual conference which was held in Adelaide over that weekend. 

On Sunday 4th November I attended the Port Adelaide Caledonian 
Society Dancing Competition with my husband Ivor.  After lunch I 
had the pleasant duty of presenting the Royal Caledonian Society 
trophy to the winner Natasha Burgess. 

Wednesday 7th November I attended the Annual Thank You 
function & farewell to Principal Belinda Provis at Seymour College. 

On Saturday 10th November Ivor and I attended the Mt barker 
Celtic/Medieval night. 

On the following Sunday 18th November we were joined by IPC 
Christina Cockerill, Chieftain Ann Wickham, PC Lennox Pawson 
and his wife Robin at the annual Combined Clans and Societies 
Kirkin O Tartan service at St Augustineôs Church, Unley. 

On Sunday 24th November we attended the Port Adelaide 
Caledonian Society St Andrewôs night celebrations as invited 
guests. Other members of the society IPC Christina Cockerill and 
PC Lennox Pawson and wife Robin, Rosemary McKay, Geoff and 
Barbara Holden and Heather and Alex McLachlan also attended. 

On Friday 30th November Ivor and I attended Munno Para 
Caledonian Society for their St Andrews celebration.  We were 
joined by society members IPC Christina Cockerill and PC Lennox 
Pawson and wife Robin and also Chieftain Ann Wickham and 
husband Wally.  There was an extremely good crowd attending and 
we were entertained by the Adelaide Highland Pipe Band and 
Garrick Stewart dancers. 

On Saturday 1st December the Society held our St Andrewôs Day 
celebrations at the Kensington Park RSL Hall.  This evening was 
also the official installation of your Chief and the presentation of 
Life Membership to Jeanette Macdonald of the Pipe Band.  Our 
guest speaker was Peter Christopher, who spoke about the óCity of 
Adelaideô Clipper Ship.   We were also joined by 2 of the Colangelo 
Group (developers of 379 King William St) & I had the privilege of 
presenting Jack & Dave (his son) a small gift as a token of the 
Societyôs appreciation to the care they have taken in the demolition 
of the Hall, the retrieval of the Time Capsule and in the keeping the 
façade of the Hall.  Jack advised all that it is their intention to 
restore the façade to its original condition including replacing the 
awnings along the front.  Many thanks go to those who in the 
setting up and packing up of tables, decorations etc. for this 
evening. 

On Tuesday 4th December Ivor and I attended the Victoria League 
óPresidentôs Christmas Partyô at Pulteney Grammar School.   

As 2012 draws to a close on behalf of my husband Ivor & our 
families I would like to wish all members of the Society and their 
families a safe and Merry Christmas and hope that 2013 is full of 
Good Health, Fun, Laughter and Love for all.     

 

Chief   

Roselee 

 
Laura Betts from the Garrick-Stewart school of Highland Dancing 

performing a Seann Truibhas.  In the background left are Dave and Jack 
Colangelo, the developers of the old hall site at 379 King William Street. 

They were our guests and were presented with society cuff links. 

 

 Katherine Watts from the Garrick ïStewart School of Highland 
dancing performed ñThe blue Bonnetsò for our entertainment. 

 

Chief Christina Cockerill & Director Rosemary McKay attended a ceilidh 
at Seymour College on 1st September.  Pictured above is the Seymour 
Pipe Band led by PM Iain Small, son of past RCS Base Drummer Sam 
Small.  They performed magnificently and are a credit to his leadership. 



 

Yes, Ordinary but Quite 
Extraordinary! 

The conception and birth of Jesus- 
is at one and the same time both- 
very, very ordinary and yet so, so 
extraordinary!  Yes, Mary is a poor 
teenager- a lowly country girl from 
an out of the way place called 
Nazareth- was expecting soon to be 
married to a tradiee- a carpenter, an 
ordinary bloke named Joseph. 

Nothing glamorous about Jesusô birth either.  Born in a cattle 
shed amongst the straw and the stench - lots of noise, no 
comforts and no privacy!  It is mundane shepherds welcome 
Jesus into the world!   

Yet the advent (coming) of the Messiah (Jesus the true King of 
the world) transforms the ordinary- angelic visits to Mary and the 
shepherds- a mysterious conception- and word this baby will 
óreign foreverô- nothing ordinary about that! Ordinary yet 
extraordinary ï the paradox- we also find in Jesus- Yes, he is an 
ordinary human being - but one who says and does 
extraordinary things that mean he canôt be merely human 
(Gabriel the angel said he would be óGreat,  the Son of the Most 
highô- in some sense Godôs son).   

Reformed theologians (Calvin-in Geneva ïBarth in Basel and 
Torrance in Edinburgh) make sense of this for us - by speaking 
of two movements of descent and ascent being one activity: 
the ongoing story of God with us.  God has come in Christ as 
a human to stand with us and stand in for us (descent), and yet 
as a human he also leads us back to the Father (ascent).  By 
faith we are somehow óin Christô- we share in his lifeéhere is the 
real ingredient to happinessé..to being human. To be a true 
human being is to be united to Christ- Jesus is the one true 
human being- in whose light we can see what we were always 
meant to be!  None of this ówatching us from a distanceô with 
God! 

Blessings,    Rev Chris 

SOCIETY SNIPPETS 
Former Director John Minney was installed as Worshipful 
Master of Earl of Zetland Masonic Lodge on Monday 8th October 
at the Naval, Military and Air Force Club.  Best wishes for a 
satisfactory term of office 

Member Marjorie Burns has represented Australia at the World 
Forum of the American Biographical Institute and International 
Biographical Centre at Oxford University.  She gave the first 
speech of the ambassadors in which she called for cooperation 
in relations of countries and it was well received.  There were 
200 delegates from 40 countries. 

Malcolm Orchard has been a member of Council for the past 5 
years and has recently resigned due to ill health.  We thank 
Malcolm for his service and are pleased that he has agreed to 
continue to write the Book Review for the Caledonian. 

Eunice Porteous broke her hip 3 months ago and is still 
hospitalised.  Our best wishes go to her and husband PC David 

NEWSLETTER 

At the Annual General Meeting last September it was suggested 
some members would like to receive the Caledonian via email. 

If you would like to receive your newsletter via your email 
address please email your email details to the Secretary, who 
is also newsletter editor. 

 
 

 

LENNOXõS  
LOONIES 

 

Three Scots and three Englishmen are trave lling by 

train to a football match.  At the station the 3 

Englishmen each buy a ticket and watch a s the 3 

Scots buy only one ticket.  

ñHow are the three of you going to travel on one 

ticket? Asked one of the three Englishmen.  ñWatch 

and youôll seeò answers one of the Scots.  

They all board the train.  The Englishmen take their 

seats but all 3 of the Scots cram into a toilet and 

close the door.  Shortly after the train has departed, 

the conductor comes around collecting tickets.  He 

knocks on the toilet door and says ñTickets Pleaseò.  

The door ope ns just a crack and a single arm  

emerges with a ticket in hand.  The conductor takes 

it and moves on.  

The English saw this and agreed it was a clever idea.  

So after the Football , the Englishmen decide to copy 

the Scots on the retur n trip and save some money.  

When they get to the station, they buy a single ticket 

for the return trip, but to their astonishment the 

Scots do not buy a ticket at all.  

ñHow are you going to travel without a ticketò asks 

one of the Englishmen.  ñWatch and youôll seeò says 

one of the Scots.  When they board the train the 3 

English cram into a toilet and the 3 Scots cram into 

another one nearby.  The train departs.   

Shortly afterwards one of the Scots leaves his 

restroom and walks over to the restroom where the 

English are hiding.  He knocks on the door and says   

ñTickets Pleaseò. 

 

 

Glenbarr Highland Gathering was held on the 20th October at 
Strathalbyn ð above are pictures from the day ð Dancers from 

Garrick-Stewart school of HD and Adelaide Highland Pipe Band 
 

 
 

 
 



 

 

 

Peter Christopherõs talk on the Clipper ship òCity of Adelaideó 

Royal Caledonian Society of SA   -   St Andrewõs Celebration, Kensington, South Australia -  1 December 2012 
 

Peter Christopher, Director, Clipper Ship City of Adelaide Ltd (CSCOAL) 

(peter.christopher@cityofadelaide.org.au         www.cityofadelaide.org.au  PO Box 535, Kent Town SA 5071) 
 

148 years, 6 months and 24 days ago a significant event occurred. 

An event that since that time has involved good South Australian names. 

Names such as Bruce, McLauchlan, Bray, Wilcox, Campbell, Roberts, Chapman, MacKenzie, Andrew, Burton and McLeod. 

 

Before I go into details of the event and the names, let me bring you to the present day.   

Many of us in this room fly to the UK. We sit in a jumbo jet, eat airline food, squeeze into the planeôs tiny loos, try to get some sleep and often lament 
about how long and uncomfortable the 20 hour journey is. 

 

Let me now take you back to the early days of South Australian settlement, the mid 1800s.  Journeys on a small sailing ship, much smaller than a jumbo, 
brought emigrants to Adelaide, often taking up to 6 months for the trip. Lack of privacy, treacherous oceans and terrible food. Iôm not even going to talk 
about the loos. 

 

Now, let me take you back to that event 148 years ago.  In May 1864 a ship was launched in Sunderland. Not just any ship. 

A giant ship, purpose built to speedily carry passengers in comfort to Adelaide. The ship was longer than a jumbo jet, it could carry 300 passengers and 
crew, and it even had first class cabins.   It was a ship with a unique construction designed to allow it to travel much faster than its predecessors. Rather 
than being completely built of wood, it was composite. Its wooden hull was built around iron frames. 

 

It was not only faster because of its lighter weight, but more spacious as the iron frames took up much less room inside the hull. Comfort indeed.  It was 
the 747 of its day.  It could undertake the journey in only 3 months. It was named after the city to which it would deliver passengers and cargo. It was the 
ñCity of Adelaideò.  It carried on its stern the same coat of arms that is displayed in Adelaideôs Town Hall today. 

 

The ñCity of Adelaideò undertook 23 return journeys between the UK and Adelaide, carrying passengers and cargo in both directions.  Today, it is 
estimated that a quarter of a million Australians can trace their ancestry to passengers and crew from those 23 trips.  That ship still exists today. And it is 
in remarkably good condition. 

 

After 1887 it became a collier, went into the North American timber trade, became an isolation hospital then in 1923 was sold to the British Admiralty as a 
training vessel for volunteer reservists.  As the Royal Navy already had an ñAdelaideò in the fleet, it was renamed ñCarrickò.  Eventually it became navy 
reserve clubrooms, moored at Custom House Quay on the Clyde. 

 

About 20 years ago it sunk. After being raised it was moved by the Scottish Maritime Museum to Irvine, onto a privately owned slipway next to the 
museum. It is still there today.  In the year 2000, the slip owner, Ayrshire Metal Products, wanted clear access to its land for real estate development.  
Lack of funds to maintain the ship, or to move it, led to the museum reluctantly applying for permission to deconstruct the vessel. 

 

At that time a group of us in Adelaide started a campaign to save the ship, and to bring it home to the city of Adelaide, after which it was named.  In 2001 
the Duke of Edinburgh convened a Conference in Glasgow to examine options to save the ship. I attended that Conference and put the case for it to 
come to Adelaide.  

 

Two important outcomes of the Conference were that the ship revert to its original name of ñCity of Adelaideò and that rather than being demolished the 
ship could be moved if any organisation came up with a viable plan.  The Adelaide group developed such a plan, and in 2010 the Scottish Cultural 
Minister, Fiona Hyslop, after considering all options, announced that we were the ñsuccessful bidderò following a thorough examination of our 
capabilities. The Minister also agreed that the Scottish money that was set aside to deconstruct the vessel could now be used as part of the campaign to 
save it.  One of the Ministerôs requirements was the ongoing development of cultural links between Scotland and South Australia, a requirement that we 
willingly embrace. 

 

A year ago we shipped a prefabricated 100 ton, one million dollar steel cradle to Scotland to enable the safe lifting and moving of the ship. We expect the 
move to now occur after the Scottish winter.  The steel cradle was fabricated with donated steel, and steel provided at low cost. Its design and actual 
fabrication were undertaken at the expense of companies and individuals supporting the campaign from across South Australia. 

 

In the meantime we have transported the shipôs giant rudder to Adelaide. It arrived a few days ago and is now in a container at the Port, waiting on 
Customs clearance.  The entire project is run by volunteers, and CSCOAL is a registered not for profit organisation. We continue to look for ongoing 
support and involvement from the community. 

 

When I first saw the ñCity of Adelaideò in Scotland it had the St Andrewôs flag flying above it. I look forward to seeing the St Andrewôs flag flying above it 
again next year, but this time in Adelaide. 



 

Royal Caledonian Society - Pictures of Pipes & Drums at Pageants 2012 

  

  

3 pictures above from Norwood Pageant and bottom left from Salisbury Pageant 

ROYAL CALEDONIAN SOCIETY PIPES AND DRUMS ð DECEMBER REPORT 

The last few months have been very busy for the pipe band, the festive season has again seen us with pageants every weekend, and of course the girls were once 
more involved in the crazy Christmas earrings competition.  

Our AGM was held a few months ago, and we have kept positions almost the same- the only change was that Catherine McKenna is now our secretary, while 
Heather Pennell has taken on the role of property officer- we are still not sure if she is happy about that, but weôre sure she will do a great job! 

The band took part in the Royal Adelaide show during September, and it was clear that our attention to drill during the lead up paid off. The band had perfected the 
routine before rehearsals, and was a stand out group amongst the massed bands. We performed for nine nights, and were lucky- enough to avoid the rain this year. 
Many members were turning up almost an hour early to the tune up each night- some would say thatôs committed, but we think that may be due to piper Dan Wright 
serving tea, coffee; and Tim ïTams in the Winnebago beforehand. Of course we made sure to ódebriefô each night with refreshments at the Coopers bar, and 
thoroughly enjoyed mingling with the other bands after each show.   

With just a few months off before the silly season, the band began to work on a new Australian set, which saw the introduction of óBound for South Australiaô, and a 
new se, which has been nicknamed the ópub setô, and óThe hokey pokeyô. From what we have seen these are definitely crowd favourites and we look forward to 
playing them at our upcoming functions.  

As I write this our pageant season has come to a close, but it was definitely a full on few weeks for the band. We began with the Credit Union pageant on the tenth of 
November, and were pleased to be the first pipe band in the parade. We were just as pleased that we missed the hot weather by stepping off at 10:30. It was great to 
see family and friends in the crowd, and to see smiles on faces as we played jingle bells down North Terrace - a good time was had by all members- especially those 
who went in early for the free breakfast.  

The band also played at the Norwood, Glenelg, Salisbury, Port Adelaide, and Christies Beach pageants; and the Plympton Uniting Church Christmas Carols. We were 
delighted to have Iain Small, and some of the girls from Seymour College join us on a few of these outings, and hope to play with them again in the future. Sheila 
Sullivan also made the transition from tenor drum to pipes during this time, and like the others who have changed instruments, it seems she is just as talkative in the 
pipe corps as she was in the drum corps! 

The band are now organising our Christmas break- which is well earned as many members now attend practice three days a week. We are all looking forward to a 
relaxing holiday, and are excited back fresh and ready to begin our preparations for the Mt Barker competitions- although there is a rumour that we are supposed to 
keep practicing over the breaké..   

We are also expecting that our music for the Swiss tattoo will arrive in February or March, and are eager to start working through this as soon as possible. Hopefully 
by the next newsletter the band will have perfected some of the tunes! In the meantime we wish all of the society members a safe and happy Christmas, and look 
forward to catching up with you all in the New Year.  

At the Society St Andrews supper Jeannette Macdonald received Honorary Life membership  of the Society.  

At the Band Christmas break up held at Heather and Gavin Pennellôs, Bob Moffatt received Life Membership of Band.      Sheila McKenna. 


